
                    The Pit Stop!     
SCCA Southern Indiana Region Monthly Newsletter June 2016 Volume 63 Number 6 

 

June REport from Dave Lehrschall 
I was so ready for our Autocross season to start that I might have run the risk of being disappointed. No problem. 

Yesterday’s 1st points Autocross event of the Southern Indiana Region’s season was a tremendous event! We had 
beautiful weather, a great course thanks to the event marshal, Ernie Roales. It was one of the best attended events 
anyone can remember. We had 49 Autocross competitors! 

The event was as it should be. It was safe, it was run smoothly, and it was a lot of fun! As with all of our SIR 
events, this was the result of participants doing whatever they could to support the event. We had most of our usual 
dedicated setup and event support from our regular members. We also had a fantastic group of new drivers show up. 
They helped make registration and tech inspection run much better than it might have run. We had people and vehicles 
we had not seen before as well as new helmets to check. It could have been chaotic and delayed the event, but thanks to 
this group it went very well. There was a lot of friendly competition and encouragement going on between these drivers. It 
was great watching the excitement as developing driving strategies resulted in improved times. Competitive spirits were 
evident, but at the same time everyone celebrated when a driver turned a faster time. Our next Autocross event is set for 
June 26, I’ll be the event marshal and I’m already working to create a different, but fun course. Ernie set the bar pretty 
high so we won’t be re-running any recent course layout. I hope to see the same large turnout. Course setup begins at 
9:30 AM (Central) at the Mid America Air Center off Hwy 50 at Lawrenceville, IL. 

Speaking of great turnouts, we had 9 teams compete in the May 1, Rally!  This was also a recent record number. 
The Rally was fun and the finishes were pretty close. Afterwards, we took over the patio at Mr. B’s, had dinner, and traded 
stories from our Rally experiences. Bob Sonntag and Terry Davis put together a great route and event. This was also run 
safely, smoothly, and was a lot of fun! 

We’re hoping to make the great Rally turnout a regular thing. The next Rally is set for June 5th. The Rally master 
is my favorite navigator, Suellyn, my wife. We’ve driven this new Rally route at least 7 times now. (We’ll run it a few more 
times before the 5th). We’re still a little new to this area so we figured that phone calls from potentially lost teams to 
Suellyn and I might not produce the best results. In addition to phone assistance, we will provide sealed envelopes with 
clear instructions for rejoining and continuing the Rally. Teams may break the envelope seal(s) to get back on track or turn 
in the still sealed envelopes at our finish destination to avoid scoring penalties. We’ll begin registration at 12:30 PM 
(Central) at the McDonalds on Hwy 41 just north of Hwy 57 and the Evansville airport at Mt. Pleasant road. The first car 
should be off at 1:00 PM. 

We had a nice turnout for our May membership meeting. We had spread the word that John Memmer was going 
to present information on instrumented vehicles and competitive driving training. John did not disappoint us. The 
information was well presented..  

I am extremely pleased by event turnout, but not totally surprised. There have been focused efforts to 
communicate what our events are about and when they are scheduled. We’ve put on classes to explain the mechanics of 
Rally and Autocross events. We’ve partnered with the Toyota team to manage an Autocross event. We’ve handed out 
business cards with event dates and our SIR website information printed on them and we are sharing our events and fun 
on Facebook. Our website provides event instructions and tells the story of an active SCCA region.  I heard all of these 
mentioned by new participants in our latest Rally and Autocross events. We’ve raised the interest of the TMMI participants 
from last year and we’ll present an Autocross class there in July. I encourage you all to keep talking about the SIR and our 
events. It is key to growing our membership. 

Finally, there are at least 8 of us planning on participating in the SCCA Solo Nationals in September in Lincoln, 
Nebraska. If you’re interested in joining the group for the road trip and event please let us know. It should be a great 
experience, but reservations should be made soon! 
Dave Lehrschall                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
SIR Regional Executive 
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SIRSCCA 
Board of Directors Meeting 
May 2, 2016 

Present:  Dave Lehrschall, Regional Executive, 
Paul Blaylock, Activities Chair; Junior Crowe, Assistant 
Activities Chair, Bob Sonntag, Treasurer, Lora Blaylock, 
Secretary; Matt Beasley, Advisor to the Board, Terry 
Davis, guest 

Regional Executive Dave welcomed everyone 
and called for officer reports.  Treasurer Bob reported 
that we spent $1,707.81 on patch party supplies and still 
have a healthy balance in the accounts.  28 people 
worked over the course of the project, and we used 10 
fewer yards of concrete (value approx. $1,000) than last 
year.  It was the smallest concrete order in recent 
memory.  Membership currently stands at 119 including 
24 Western Kentucky people, who will be listed with us 
until they individually inform the national office that they 
wish to be affiliated with Western Kentucky. 

Activities Chair Paul Blaylock reported that there 
is still one autocross (10/2) and two rallies (9/11, 11/6) 
without leadership.  Events have generated several 
recent visitors or interests from out of state, but Julia 
Yockey is the only Rookie at this time.  The visit to 
Bennet Dream Museum is all set up.  At the Membership 
meeting, he will ask for RSVPs to the museum, interest 
in group trips to or activities at the Vintage Racing 
Weekend in Indianapolis as well as SOLO Nationals in 
Lincoln.  Dave is putting the finishing touches on Rally 
#3, which will start at the McDonalds on US 41 and Mt. 
Pleasant, and end at the Hacienda on Green River and 
Washington.  (Thanks, Dave!) 

Rally #2 was enjoyed by 9 cars, including a few 
new folks and a couple from Paducah, who plan to stay 
in the Southern Indiana Region.  Thanks, Terry and Bob 
for a fun afternoon.  

Assistant Activities Chair Junior Crowe has been 
working on a flyer to leave at Larry’s Automotive.  A first 
draft is printed in Pit Stop.  Larry’s Automotive is 
interested in having a link to his website on the SIR 
website.  In return, he would make a donation to the club 
for any sales generated by the link.  Dave moved to 
place a link to Larry’s Automotive on the SIR website.  
The motion was seconded and passed.  It was not felt 
that this would be a conflict with the Tire Rack promotion 
already on the website.  Junior also reported that he has 
had no success with getting a media outlet interested in 
covering the club.  Dave wondered if we should reach 
out to auto dealerships, and will contact Lucas Oil about 
club activities. 

Terry had no new news on the TMMI event.  
Dave will check with interested folks and offer a 
shortened version of February’s autocross school. 

Dave reported that he has not yet seen the 
charter renewal paperwork.  He will check with Rick 
Myers at the national office.  He also reported that John 
Memmer will provide the program at next week’s 
membership meeting, sharing with us his new coaching 
job. 

As there was no further business, the meeting 
adjourned. 

 

SIRSCCA 
Membership Meeting 
May 9, 2016 

Regional Executive Dave Lehrschall 
welcomed members and visitors to the meeting and 
called for officer reports. 

It was moved, seconded, and agreed to 
dispense with the reading of the minutes.  
Secretary Lora Blaylock noted that they are 
available in Pit Stop and invited folks to watch 
Board minutes being made at any monthly Board 
meeting.  Treasurer Bob Sonntag reported that the 
club is still operating in the black, despite spending 
$1,707.81 on patch parties. 

Activities Chair Paul Blaylock reported that 
the most recent rally (#2) was a smashing success 
with 9 cars participating.  He sent around a sign-up 
sheet for Saturday’s visit to the Bennet Motors 
Dream Museum, interest in group attendance to / 
activities at the Vintage Races in Indy and SOLO 
Nationals in Lincoln.  There are a few opportunities 
left to earn first-place points by leading an event:  
Rallies on September 11 and November 6; and the 
Autocross on October 2.  Thanks in advance to 
Ernie Roales for designing Autocross #1 on May 22 
- see Pit Stop for a map of the course; and to 
Suellyn and Dave Lehrschall for marshalling Rally 
#3 on June 5, which will begin at the McDonald’s at 
US 41 and Mt. Pleasant.   

Thanks to Paul Dornburg for his work on Pit 
Stop - this good looking document should be in 
your mailbox today, and is available on the SIR 
website.  Assistant Regional Executive Richard 
Grav reported that he was damn glad to be in 
attendance, and to contact him if you need more 
event cards to share with car folks. 

Awards were presented for Rally #1, 
marshalled by Bob Sonntag.  Although only 3 cars 
participated in the event, they brought their “A” 
game.  Team Yockey won in Class A, and team 
Mercer/McClay won in class B with a total score of 
229, including a 0 at checkpoint 1. 

John Memmer shared what he’s been up to 
recently: data acquisition and coaching with a team 
that runs in Porsche GT4 Club Sport.  These are 
factory-built racecars cared for by a team.  For the 
owners, it’s basically an arrive-and-drive situation.  
John analyzes data from the car, including 
acceleration, g-forces, braking, and much more.  It 
is a game of fractions - shave part of a second 
here, part of a second there, and advance in the 
series.  John’s also been driving as part of a team 
with a BMW, and is doing well in those races. 

Stacy Grav won the door prize, after which 
the meeting adjourned. 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
Upcoming Events 
 
Rally #3 will be June 5th starting at the McDonald's at Mt Pleasant and US 41 N  
(999 East Mount Pleasant Road) 
 
Autocross#2 will be June 26th at Mid-American Air Center, Lawrenceville, IL 
 

 
 
 
 

 

6.00 June

6.05 12:30 PM Pt Rally (3 of 7) - Lehrschalls McDonald's at Mt Pleasant and US 41 N (999 East Mount Pleasant Road)

6.07 5:45 PM Board Meeting (guests welcome) Ciholas

6.14 6:30 PM Membership Meeting (dinner at 6:30, meeting at 7:30) Smitty's Italian Steakhouse, 2109 W Franklin St, Evansville, IN 47712

6.26 9:30 AM Pt Autocross (2 of 7) - Dave Lehrschall Mid-American Air Center, Lawrenceville

6.29 Wed Pit Stop Deadline Articles, results, points, minutes due.

7.00 July 

7.05 5:45 PM Board Meeting (guests welcome) Ciholas

7.10 9:30 AM Pt Autocross (3 of 7) Mid-American Air Center, Lawrenceville

7.12 6:30 PM Membership Meeting (dinner at 6:30, meeting at 7:30) Smitty's Italian Steakhouse, 2109 W Franklin St, Evansville, IN 47712

7.24 9:30 AM Pt Autocross (4 of 7) Mid-American Air Center, Lawrenceville

7.27 Wed Pit Stop Deadline Articles, results, points, minutes due.

8.00 August  

8.02 5:45 PM Board Meeting (guests welcome) Ciholas

8.07 12:30 PM Pt Rally (4 of 7) - "Ice Cream Rally" Dairy Queen, 3022 E 4th St, Owensboro, KY 42303

8.09 6:30 PM Membership Meeting (dinner at 6:30, meeting follows) Log Inn, 12491 County Rd 200 E, Haubstadt, IN 47639

8.28 9:30 AM Pt Autocross (5 of 7) Mid-American Air Center, Lawrenceville

8.31 Wed Pit Stop Deadline Articles, results, points, minutes due.

9.00 September 

9.06 5:45 PM Board Meeting (guests welcome) Ciholas

9.11 12:30 PM Pt Rally (5 of 7) TBD

9.13 6:30 PM Membership Meeting (dinner at 6:30, meeting at 7:30) Smitty's Italian Steakhouse, 2109 W Franklin St, Evansville, IN 47712

9.17 8:30 AM TMMI Autocross Mid-American Air Center, Lawrenceville

9.18 9:30 AM Pt Autocross (6 of 7) - Paul Dornburg Mid-American Air Center, Lawrenceville

9.28 Wed Pit Stop Deadline Articles, results, points, minutes due.

10.00 October 

10.02 9:30 AM Pt Autocross (7 of 7) Mid-American Air Center, Lawrenceville

10.04 5:45 PM Board Meeting (guests welcome) Ciholas

10.09 Sunday Autocross (extra day in case of a rainout) Mid-American Air Center, Lawrenceville

10.11 6:30 PM Membership Meeting (dinner at 6:30, meeting at 7:30) Smitty's Italian Steakhouse, 2109 W Franklin St, Evansville, IN 47712

10.23 12:30 PM Pt Rally (6 of 7) TBD

10.26 Wed Pit Stop Deadline Articles, results, points, minutes due.

11.00 November  

11.01 5:45 PM Board Meeting (guests welcome) Ciholas

11.06 12:30 PM Pt Rally (7 of 7) TBD

11.08 6:30 PM Membership Meeting (dinner at 6:30, meeting at 7:30) Smitty's Italian Steakhouse, 2109 W Franklin St, Evansville, IN 47712

11.23 Wed Pit Stop Deadline (early because of Awards Banquet) Articles, results, points, minutes due.

11.25 Awards Banquet Reservations Are Due! Respond to treasurer@sirscca.org

11.27 TBD Fun Autocross Future Roberts Park location, EVV

12.00 December  

12.02 6:30 PM Awards Banquet & Holiday Party Rolling Hills County Club, Newburgh, IN

12.06 5:45 PM Board Meeting (guests welcome) Ciholas

12.30 Wed Pit Stop Deadline Articles, results, points, minutes due.

2016 SIR/SCCA Schedule
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New members who joined at 1st autocross will be included in Rookie points in next month’s Pit Stop. 
 

2016 Season Results 
 
Rally # 2 of 7 

 
 
 
 

Berry Rally Autocross
1 Bob Sonntag 27 27 Don Kelley 6 1 Bob Sonntag 10 1 Paul Gibson 1000 26 Jeremy Duke 820

2 Ernie Roales 24 28 Michael Buente 6 2 Julia Yockey 10 2 Josh Pertzsch 974 27 Maurie Light 811

3 Terry Davis 24 29 Terry Keating 6 3 Steve Yockey 10 3 Paul Dornburg 954 28 Jacob Dorris 791

4 Steve Yockey 21 30 Don Crowe 5 4 Terry Davis 10 4 Jeff Jackson 947 29 Jim Wooldridge 771

5 Richard Grav 19 31 Jeremy Duke 5 5 Mikeal Mercer 7 5 Barry Beaman 946 30 Stacey Grav 771

6 Jr. Crowe 16 32 Justin Carey 5 6 Don Crowe 5 6 Richard Grav 921 31 Jeff Peachey 750

7 Julia Yockey 16 33 Kathy Crowe 5 7 Kathy Crowe 5 7 Dave Lehrschall 920 32 Joe Mackey 750

8 Stacey Grav 16 34 Tom Bootz 5 8 Darlene Cannon 4 8 Tom Bootz 920 33 Duane Duke 750

9 Corey Haury 15 35 Carrie Moore 4 9 Ernie Roales 4 9 Corey Haury 907 34 Bob Sonntag 750

10 David Lehrschall 15 36 Josh Johnson 4 10 James Cannon 4 10 Steve Backer 899 35 Julia Yockey 750

11 M. Payne-Crowe 15 37 Joshua Pertzsch 4 11 Susan Roales 4 11 Amanda McCarthy 894

12 Maurie Light 15 38 Marcus Cook 4 12 David Lehrschall 2 12 John McCarthy 893

13 Paul Dornburg 15 39 Susan Roales 4 13 Josh Johnson 2 13 Jr. Crowe 891

14 Jeff Schindler 13 40 Chris Moore 3 14 Jr. Crowe 2 14 Brad Burkhart 889

15 Mikeal Mercer 12 41 John Warren 3 15 Lora Blaylock 2 15 Robert Barth 884

16 Paul Blaylock 12 42 Sue Wolf 3 16 M. Payne-Crowe 2 16 Stephen Yockey 882

17 Barry Beaman 11 43 Darion Vowels 2 17 Paul Blaylock 2 17 Marcus Cook 877

18 Jeff Jackson 10 44 Duane Duke 2 18 M. Payne-Crowe 863

19 Ron Jochum 10 45 James Wooldridge 2 19 Jeff Schindler 852

20 Steve Backer 10 46 Matthew Beasley 2 20 Ernie Roales 844

21 James Cannon 9 47 Robert Barth 2 21 Ron Jochum 842

22 John McCarthy 9 48 John Memmer 1 22 Darion Vowels 841

23 Bradley Burkhart 8 49 Johnathan Kahre 1 23 Justin Carey 840

24 Jay Wolf 8 50 Mike Freeman 1 24 Josh Johnson 834

25 Lora Blaylock 7 51 Suellyn Lehrschall 1 25 Michael Buente 830

26 Darlene Cannon 6

Rookie
1 Julia Yockey 0.176

2 Justin Carey 0.076

3 Josh Johnson 0.044

4 Darion Vowels 0.022



Autocross #1 of 7 
Event Marshall: ERnie Roales 
Mid-American Air Center, Lawrenceville, IL 
59 entries: 35 club members, 14 guests 
 
 

 

 



SPORTS CAR CLUB OF AMERICA 
SCCA: A club with many interests 
Many faceted in its endeavors, the Sports Car Club of America (SCCA) might best be described as a service organization. It serves 
over 50,000 members throughout the United States by sanctioning and administering a variety of automotive related activities through 
more than 115 independently chartered regions. No other single motor sports organization in the world conducts more events than the 
SCCA. These events range from amateur and professional road racing to road rallies, autocrosses, rally crosses, hill climbs and auto 
shows. The SCCA is an ever-growing organization for the automotive enthusiast. Because the SCCA is member oriented, the club 
stresses participation on a broad basis. Regardless of your experience or background, if you are an automotive enthusiast there is a 
place for you in the SCCA. The avenues available range from amateur or professional road race driver to weekend rally or autocross 
driver to race worker or official. In order to successfully sanction and conduct a comprehensive autocross/rally/road racing program 
many experts in timing and scoring, communications, safety inspection, medical, flagging, course/race control and other skills are 
needed. Schools are held to train the drivers and workers and various degrees of licenses are awarded based on knowledge, ability 
and experience.  

Pit Stop is the official publication of the Southern Indiana Region of the Sports Car Club of America, Inc. and is published 
monthly at PO Box 1112, Evansville, IN 47706. Opinions expressed herein are those of the authors or editor and are not 
necessarily those of the Southern Indiana Region, its officials, members or advertisers. Permission to reprint material from 
Pit Stop is granted to all SCCA regional publications and its national publication, Sports Car, with regards for full credit to 
the author and Pit Stop. Hi Mom! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Sunday, June   5th, Rally #3, McDonald's at Mt Pleasant and US 41 N  
(999 East Mount Pleasant Road) 
Sunday, June 26th, Autocross #2, Mid-American Air Center, Lawrenceville, IL 
 
Membership Meeting 
Tuesday, June 14th, 2016 
Be sure to join us at our monthly membership meetings.  
Unless otherwise noted they are held at Smitty’s Italian Steakhouse Restaurant, 
2109 W. Franklin St., Evansville, IN 47712  
Dinner is at 6:00 PM followed by the business meeting at 7:30 PM.  


